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Minutes of the Snowdrop Valley 2023 Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 21 March 2023 at 6.00pm in the Moorland Hall
Present: Committee Members Cllr Eric Norman (Chair), Cllr Jon Levenson, John Anson, Jim Winzer, Andrew Turner, Angela Edwards, Liz Stitt (Clerk)

Non-Committee Members: Five members of public, Cllr Foxwell
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	
	Public Question Time. 
· A member of the public from Exmoor Farmers Market gave a statement regarding some tensions that seem to have arisen between the Market Café and the Kiosk. The same member of the public also brought up that signage wasn’t clear enough about no parking on market days, and finally asked whether there was insurance to cover the event and whether the taxi service was insured. Cllr Norman apologised profusely on behalf of the Snowdrop Valley Committee regarding the incident that happened between a volunteer and the Market Cafe as it was unbeknown to him, and he found it distasteful. It was agreed that Cllr Norman would ask the volunteer to apologise in person. Cllr Norman also apologised about the inconvenience of some cars trying to park in the car park on Market Days and explained that the committee are going to look into better signage going forward. Cllr Norman and Cllr Levenson also confirmed that insurance was in place to cover the event as long as we had permission from The Exmoor Farmers Market to use the Car Park which we have got in writing. Andrew Turner explained that he has the license and insurance to do the taxi service which he has done for a few years now but in previous years he has lost money doing it, but he does it to help and for the community to try and bring people into the village.  
· Cllr Foxwell said that when a large number of visitors come to the area during Snowdrop Valley they can choose where to go and spend their money in the village as there is plenty to choose from. Cllr Foxwell also highlighted that the Parish Council have to sign off the event each year. The Committee understands this but in order to prepare for the following year things need to be discussed and agreed now. 
· A member of the public highlighted that no other village in Exmoor has what we have in Wheddon Cross in February and understands what a great year it has been thanks to the weather and wants consideration to be made about where the money from Snowdrop Valley should be spent in the village. They also feel that there are enough businesses in the village to work together during the Snowdrop Valley event and wanted to say thank you to Cllr Norman and the Parish Council for making it happen.
· John Anson highlighted that in previous years Snowdrop Valley has barely broken even and that we were extremely lucky this year with the weather but next year it might pour with rain, which is always a gamble. He said that we can’t just look at the Snowdrop Valley Event as a one off deal in February as it is bringing tourism to the area throughout the year and asked for everyone to bare that in mind and to think of the overall picture of what the event does for the area.
· Andrew Turner said that Snowdrop Valley is one of the only opportunities that businesses and charities have to advertise and has known customers who have learnt about what he does through Snowdrop Valley so it is beneficial even if not much money is made out of the event at the time, as customers may come back in the summer. He also highlighted how other businesses like the pub and shop also benefit from it and it helps to support all the services in the village. 
	Cllr Norman

	22/59
	Apologies for absence. Cally Elston gave apologies to the Clerk. A volunteer Gary (surname unknown) gave apologies to Cllr Norman.
  
	

	22/60
	Declarations of Interest. Cllr Norman, The Rest and Be Thankful Inn. 
Andrew Turner, Private Hire Operator.

	

	22/61
	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 21 February 2023. The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 
	

	22/62
	Update on final 2023 figures.
· The Clerk handed round documents showing the figures that have been calculated so far, there were just a few small donations still to be banked which were not included.
· The amount taken overall was over double what was anticipated. Up to today the takings are £10,981.20.
· There were calculated to be 6552 visitors over the whole event. This was done by the volunteers clicking on counters and Cllr Norman and his team at the Rest and Be Thankful also clicked people when they saw them park in the pub and walk over.

· So far, the income minus expenditure for the year is £8,768.50.

· The Clerk also reported that there is currently £18,931.00 in the Snowdrop Valley Bank account.

· Cllr Levenson highlighted that initially there was some worry regarding the price of the car park since it was put up, but not one person queried the price and people were very happy to pay it. Jim Winzer also backed this up.

· Cllr Norman highlighted that more was spent on Marketing than was budgeted, this was due to half of the website costs that Snowdrop Valley agreed to pay, so this was a one off cost.

· Cllr Levenson highlighted that the previous year’s accounts paid for the road closure so there was no cost for that this year, but next year there will be a cost for this for the next two years.


	

	22/63
	Motion to agree and approve expenses for Snowdrop Valley 2023

£240 fuel cost for Cllr Norman for the generator

It was proposed and agreed to make this payment.
Donation amounts to be agreed for Badgworthy Land, Exmoor Farmers and other charities

· Cllr Norman said that without the Exmoor Farmers good will and support we would not have been able to make this amount of money and therefore it was proposed that the donation amount should be increased this year to £250 which was agreed by the committee. 
· Cllr Norman said that we wouldn’t be able to hold the event without the land on the Badgworthy Estate. It was proposed as it had been a good year to increase the donation to £200.

· These donation recommendations will be put to the Parish Council for approval. [Alison Blackmore joined the meeting]
· Alison Blackmore said that they are always very grateful for any support that Cutcombe First School receives from the village. The school children visited Snowdrop Valley and had a lovely morning down there. Alison asked if the Committee could consider a donation to the school towards some storage. They have been looking at metal storage which would store balance bikes, playground equipment and would benefit all the children at the school and they have been looking at ones in the region of between £400 - £700. Cllr Norman highlighted how important the school is to the village and asked the committee for their views of making a donation. Committee members suggested that they get a written quote of what the costs will be and to write this to the Parish Council so that it can be considered at a full Parish Council meeting. The committee all agreed that they would support the school as much as they can and that if once the final quotes were gained, and they still come within that range, then the Snowdrop Valley Committee agreed that they would be happy to pay for half of it out of the Snowdrop Valley funds.
· Cllr Foxwell said that he wasn’t aware that this meeting was for charities to come along and pitch for funds. He asked that the Parish Council should decide as to how much of that money we give back for the benefit of the community. As chairman of the Village Hall and recreation ground, who are currently running at below costs but he believes it should be up to the Parish Council to make the decisions regarding finance. The Clerk highlighted that in the Parish Council Meeting of the 13th of December 2022 it was proposed and agreed to increase the Snowdrop Valley delegated power of spend from £200 to £500 and therefore the Committee only needs to take any spend over this amount to the Parish Council for approval.
· Cllr Norman highlighted that the money from Snowdrop Valley is there to help and benefit all the different charities in the community.
	

	22/64
	Motion to discuss how to thank the volunteers John Anson proposed in the previous meeting to hold a thank you dinner for all the volunteers for Snowdrop Valley. He highlighted that they put themselves out no matter what the weather to keep it all running. He feels recognition should be made for all the volunteers on behalf of the committee to thank them for everything they have done. Cllr Levenson agreed that it was a great idea, and it was agreed for this to be done once it had been discussed and agreed during a full Parish Council Meeting.
	

	22/65
	Motion to discuss the way forward with the market café and the school kiosk
· Cllr Norman apologised again on behalf of the Snowdrop Valley Committee regarding an incident that happened with one of the volunteers and the Market Café. Cllr Norman will ask the volunteer to speak to them personally to apologise. 
· Cllr Norman said that the committee were at fault for not giving the Market Café a formal invitation to join any discussions when there were talks regarding the school kiosk. There should be no need for any bad feeling going forward as there are plenty of visitors during Snowdrop Valley for all the businesses in the parish. 
· Angela Edward’s spoke on behalf of the school kiosk and said that things cold be ironed out in the future with regards to the kiosk and Market Café being open at the same time. Due to low volunteer numbers from the school, they wouldn’t open for as many days next year. Angela highlighted that the kiosk is a wonderful opportunity for the school to make some money as Snowdrop Valley and the Cutcombe Horse show are the two main fundraisers for the school and was disappointed to hear about the bad feeling with what happened and hopes that going forward they can work together with the Market Café.
· A member of the public said that the Market Café has been open every year for Snowdrop Valley and said that it was really sad that it has come to this and being accused of opening just this year during the event.

· Cllr Levenson said that he thought it was fantastic that the café was open as walkers could go in and sit down for refreshments etc., or they could go to the shop or use the kiosk or go to the pub so there was a choice for people. Cllr Levenson said we really need to work together as a whole community and also do more on the Snowdrop Website to promote what is available in the village. Cllr Levenson suggested having a specific meeting before the next event with all the various catering people. Cllr Norman suggested that the school and café should liaise with each other fully before the next event and he hopes it doesn’t come up too negatively with the Exmoor Farmers Market and hopes that we can still come to an arrangement for next year.
Look into the possibility of the use of the industrial unit for school cake sales. 
· Cllr Norman said that this came up at a previous meeting but if they wanted to go ahead with this then the school would have to talk with Exmoor Farmers Market to take this forward. 
· John Anson said that in the past the village hall was used for various charities to benefit from Snowdrop Valley, and it was promoted where people could stay or eat etc. 
· John suggested for a representative of the Market Café to come along to the next Snowdrop Valley committee meeting to put proposals forward for opening times etc and to be kept in the loop.
· A member of the public clarified that the café is a separate business to the Exmoor Farmers Market and it is up to the owner as to what day it is open.

	Cllr Norman

	22/66
	Items for the Next Agenda
· Advertising 2024
· Signage 2024

· Merchandising for 2024

· Discuss a bench being placed halfway up route 1 and 2

· Discuss having a volunteer at the market on market days to stop people parking there on those days.

Andrew Turner asked for transport to be added to the next agenda as he feels there has been some hostility to him doing the taxi service. Cllr Norman assured Andrew that there was no hostility and appreciates immensely what Andrew does to help Snowdrop Valley and thanks him along with lots of other people that need thanking, especially Jim Winzer for organising all the volunteers. Cllr Norman said there should be no animosity with anyone helping during Snowdrop Valley.
Cllr Norman asked the Clerk to send a letter of thanks to ITV for coming to Snowdrop Valley and doing the weather from there. Cllr Norman also asked for the Clerk to thank Somerset Sound who promoted Snowdrop Valley.
	Clerk

	22/67
	Date of next meeting 
· Cllr Levenson suggested that going forward maybe Snowdrop Valley could be discussed at a working group rather than a committee meeting which would save money on the Clerk’s time. Cllr Norman explained that after the Exmoor National Park gave money to set up Snowdrop Valley things were put into place for legality to have a strict separate committee and the road closure is put into place to protect the residents of Drapers Way. This way it is all minuted so the parish can see exactly what has been decided at the meetings and how the money is being spent.

· The next Committee meeting is planned to be on 20th June before the Parish Council Meeting at 6.30pm.

	


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.15 pm.
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